## FINANCE COMMITTEE ON ROADS MINUTES FEBRUARY 19, 2008 @ 8:00 am

MINUTES – Minutes of the January 15, 2008 meeting were approved as written.

ATTENDANCE – Carl Akins, Matt Spinale, Jack Walsh Superintendent of Streets – Craig Hughes Warrant Committee's Liaison – Joe Melican Selectmen's Liaison – Kathy Weld

GENERAL DISCUSSION – Craig has received several calls regarding mail boxes knocked down during snowplowing. He will follow up and make the necessary repairs.

SNOW/ICE Budget – Only \$60,000 left from requested amount with additional storms forecasted for this weekend.

Pot holes being repaired as required.

Fence repair - Charles River / Center Street in progress.

Handout – Craig provided a copy of his submission to the BOSTON METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM which describes the need for replacing the existing bridge with a wider bridge to improve safety for vehicles, bikes and pedestrians. Approaches from both Needham and Dover should also be improved. Project requires Needham participation.

ROADSIDE CLEAN-UP scheduled for March 29, 2008.

NEXT MEETING – March 18, 2008 at 8:00 am at the Town Garage Conference Room.

Meeting adjourned @ 8:30 am

Respectfully submitted, Jack Walsh